
During our final junior training session of the season 
on Friday 12 September, we will be making our annual 
rent payment.   

This tradition dates back to 1959, when it was agreed that so long 
as cricket was played at Alder Meadow, the club could lease the 
ground for an annual rental payment of three sunflowers.  Due 
between 1st and 14th September, sunflowers were traditionally 
grown by our members and delivered to Hartsheath Hall.  

We would be grateful if all members who have grown sunflowers 
present them at the club on or before the training session. Our 
club President will be in attendance to judge the tallest 
sunflower, and select the 3 sunflowers to be taken as payment.  

As promised, the 4 specimens selected will be awarded prizes, 
so please label your containers with your name to be in with a 
chance of winning. As the celebration coincides with our final 
Junior training session of the year, we look forward to introducing 
our newer members and supporters to this club tradition.  

We will also welcome our sponsors to the club on the evening, to 
thank them for their valued support this season.  

The BBQ and bar will be open, as ever, so please come along to 
help us celebrate.   
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